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21 July 2023 

Australian Competition and Consumer Commission   

Via email to: nbn@accc.gov.au 

Re NBN Co’s revised pricing proposal submission – 4 July 2023    

 

Aussie Broadband Limited (Aussie Broadband) welcomes the opportunity to respond to NBN Co’s revised pricing 

proposal as part of the Special Access Undertaking (SAU) variation.  We appreciate the opportunity to provide our 

views on the pricing options put forward in the proposal (“the Modified Floor and Ceiling Proposal”).  

  

Aussie Broadband is eager to finalise the SAU variation process and gain certainty around NBN Co's regulatory 

and pricing structure for wholesale services and reasserts its desire for a resolution of the process such that 

implementation can occur this calendar year.  

 

Whilst the floor and ceiling framework proposed by NBN Co is not our preferred pricing structure, and we reiterate 

our preference for the SAU construct tabled in November 2022, in the interests of an expedited outcome, we accept 

the framework in principle (subject to an appropriate level of cost mitigation being provided by NBN Co) and outline 

our position on the proposals below.  

 

In selecting from the proposed options, Aussie Broadband urges the ACCC to consider the benefit to consumers 

over the 36-month period (FY24 through FY26), rather than simply focus on the immediate term. We believe a 

balanced view will provide the least-worst option for consumers, retail service providers (RSPs) and competition in 

the telco sector, noting that NBN has advised of its neutrality over the choice of option. 

 

In summary, Aussie Broadband’s position is that Option 2 is our preferred option. Option 2 enables the greatest 

price-certainty over the combined FY24 – 26 period for RSPs and consumers, encourages the greatest level of 

market competition and delivers the best outcome for price-sensitive consumers.  When it comes to the Transitional 

Payment and Timing considerations, Aussie Broadband’s position is that the $12 million transitional pool needs to 

be significantly increased and/ or CVC inclusions be immediately increased.  Further, implementing the new SAU 

in the current calendar year is critical. 

 

How Aussie Broadband has assessed the options 

 

It is Aussie Broadband’s view that the three proposed options present trade-offs between optimising in-year costs 

(the temporal argument); balancing the interests of the three types of RSPs as classified by NBN Co versus 

facilitating downstream competition (the market entrant and growth RSP argument); and providing long term price 

protection for price-sensitive customers versus FY24 price optimisation for Type 1 RSPs (the lower-income 

argument). 

 

The Temporal Argument 

 

The temporal argument focuses on FY24 cost optimisation versus FY25 and FY26 optimisation.  RSPs with a high 

proportion of 25Mbps and 50Mbps customers, and whose customers have industry average CVC utilisation, 

optimise their cost outcomes in FY24 by adopting the lowest floor cost; NBN Co’s Option 1.  However, for this cost-

certainty to continue into FY25 and FY26, confidence is required that CVC inclusions will keep pace with usage 










